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Student-Led Conferences
The next formal communication opportunity will have our students leading their families during student-led conferences (March 29/30). We have not conducted traditional parent-teacher interviews during our second formal meeting opportunity for the past several years. Please be reminded that if you have a question about your child you are more than invited to contact your child’s teacher but our student-led conferences are not a parent-teacher interview time.  
Your child will lead you through her/his student-led conference in which they will show you many aspects of the work they have been doing during the second term. There will be other children and families in the classroom at the same time. Each time slot is able to have up to four conferences happening at once. Teachers will circulate and join families from time to time, but your child is the one “in charge”.  
The entire student-led process is one we find highly valuable for our students to take a more active role in their learning.  We also find student-led conferences to be a great way to celebrate the hard work our students have undertaken.

Student Drop Off and Pick Up

Please remember to have your child ready to jump out of your car once arriving at the drop off area. Adults exiting the car to put book bags on or give a hug cause delays and a back log of cars. Also students should only exit vehicles in the drop off area. Additionally, at the end of the day, please do not use the school’s parking lot as your pick up spot. There is far too much movement of people to add in car movement and have it remain a safe area.

Student Information

Please remember to send in notice of any changes to your address or contact information (cell phone, email, etc.). This is particularly important if the school needs to contact home for an emergency.

Indoor Shoes

Please make sure your child has a pair of indoor shoes while they are in school. This ensures dirt and mud is not tracked throughout the building, thus keeping the classrooms cleaner for the students. Also, with spring rains arriving soon our outdoor areas will eventually be wetter and muddier than they currently are. We don’t want the students to have wet, uncomfortable feet in class, which would affect their ability to focus and achieve their best.

Homework

A reminder that all students in grades 2-5 should be completing reading at home on a nightly basis. This is considered an expectation of all grades 2-5 programs and is not considered homework, it is a habit for a person’s lifetime. Homework, for grades 3-5, is meant to be an opportunity to gather research, copy material, practice skills or study. Homework will not be new or unknown material. Please stay in close contact with your child’s teacher if your child is experiencing challenges with their homework. Your child’s teacher is always willing to help if they know there are difficulties.  Information about the curriculum delivered in Nova Scotian schools can be found at https://sapps.ednet.ns.ca/Cart/index.php?UID=20130418084847142.227.121.129
Safe Arrival
One of our greatest priorities is ensuring all students arrive to school safely each day. Parents/guardians of students who attend our school now have the option to report their child’s absence in advance using a toll-free number, the PowerSchool Parent Portal or an app.
SchoolMessenger SafeArrival – an absence management system that improves student safety and makes it easy for families to inform their child’s school if they will be away –which powers all three of these options.
If your child will be absent, please let us know by using one of the following methods:
1) Toll-Free Number
Call 1-833-582-6940 to report an absence using an automated system.  
2) PowerSchool Parent Portal
Log into https://sishrsb.ednet.ns.ca/public/ and access the SchoolMessenger website to report an absence.   
3) SchoolMessenger App
Download the SchoolMessenger app for Android and iOS devices and sign up using your PowerSchool username (full email address).
For more information about reporting your child’s absence and a list of frequently asked questions, visit: https://www.hrce.ca/safearrival
Volunteering In Schools

We recognize our responsibility to ensure that all students attending our schools are protected by taking reasonable precautions to screen volunteers who may be working with students without direct supervision of staff. In accordance with Nova Scotia's Provincial Volunteer Background Check Policy, prior to volunteering with the Halifax Regional Centre for Education, all volunteers will provide:

1. A completed Child Abuse Register - Request for Search Form, which can be found on the Department of Community  Services Website and can be done on-line, this is FREE                 https://beta.novascotia.ca/apply-child-abuse-register-search 

  
 
2. A certified and true copy of a Criminal Records Check with Vulnerable Sector Check 

The criminal record check can come from your local Police or RCMP detachment and with a school letter you would get the volunteer rate if you go in person  OR  you can go  through online organizations endorsed by Nova Scotia law enforcement agencies with a letter from the school but the volunteer rate would not be available, please visit the HRM Police dept website for the link
https://www.halifax.ca/fire-police/police/criminal-record-check
Spring Concert

Our grade 3/4-5 classes have been hard at work preparing for our Spring Concert. The concert will be on May 2 & 3, class depending, with two shows each day at 1:15 and 6:00 pm. This will allow the opportunity for more family and friends to join us for the concerts. Skip the line and VIP parking tickets will be available and raffled off.
Registration for 2023-2024 School Year
It is assumed that all of our current grade 2, 3 and grade 4 students will be returning to us for the 2023-2024 school year. If your child will not be returning to our school in September please notify our school at (902-876-3230) or email blt@hrce.ca. If your child will not be attending Ridgecliff in September please notify us and we will pass this information along to RMS. Having the most accurate registration information is very important for all schools, at this time of year, as it directly affects how many teachers a school will receive. Grade 5 students will not receive a registration form for RMS. RMS will gather all information required from Power School, there is not a separate registration process needed for RMS. Grade 6 Instrumental Music will be discussed with the students when the RMS music teacher visits us in May/June. That teacher will send home information about instrumental music at that time.
Winter Wonderland Dance

Our Winter Wonderland Dance has been re-scheduled for Friday, March 31. Please check the information sent to families last week for further information. Tickets can be purchased at the door with exact change.
Lost and Found Items

Please label your child’s items as we have many coats, lunch containers, water bottles, etc. which are similar to others and have ended up in our Lost & Found area. Parents are always welcome to come in and have a look through the lost items (we haven’t donated any items yet this year). The Lost and Found area is in the hallway between the gym, boy’s washroom and cafeteria.

Water Bottle 

Students are reminded to always have a water bottle at school.

Spring Fair.

We are so excited to have our incredible Spring Fair return on June 3. There has been a dedicated and determined group of volunteers working to make it happen for our community. This year’s event will have an obstacle courses, bouncers, dunk tank and even a PS5 and Nintendo Switch up for grabs ( and more!)
Volunteer letters for themed class baskets, sign up sheets will be coming out soon, so please look out for them. Volunteers are very important to helping us have a successful Spring Fair! 
NEW PTC fundraiser! April showers…bring May flowers!

New this year, BLT students will be selling mixed exterior flower planters. Selling will begin in April with delivery the first week of June. Stay tuned for more details!

Important Dates Upcoming
March 28
Report cards emailed home

March 30
PD In the morning and Student-led conferences during the afternoon-no classes for students
March 31
Winter Wonderland Dance
April 

World Autism Awareness Month-wear BLUE on April 3
April 7
Good Friday-no school

April 10
Easter Monday-no school
May 2&3
Spring Concert

May 22
Victoria Day-no school
June 3

Spring Fair

June 29
Assessment & Evaluation day-no classes for students

June 30
Final day of school for 2022-2023
